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Grant Program, Number and Title: RCN 2 Project 2 Job1 GSA 00133  Nocturnal moth surveying, specimen identification and data management
Organization: Lloyd Center for the Environment
Project Leader:  Mark J, Mello
Abstract: Please provide a short (1-2 paragraphs) abstract that addresses EACH of the following: the objectives of your project, accomplishments to date, future plans and timelines with an estimate for when the project will be completed.  

Were planned goals/objectives achieved last quarter?


Eight field trips were planned and conducted during May and June (Albany pine bush-2; Katama 2; Nantucket-2; Nicholas/Pratt farms, RI. I travelled to Nantucket for the first trip in order to train staff at the Nantucket Conservation Foundation and Linda Loring Nature Foundation  wno conducted the trapping and sent the moth sample to me on the Seastreak Ferry to New Bedford, This eliminated the situation last year when booking the ferry had to be made months in advance, resulting in two field samples at Head of the Plains being aborted due to storms. I provided all equipment and the sampling window dates so that they could trap on appropriate nights within the window.

All macro-moths and selected micro-moths from these samples have been sorted, and counted; and vouchers saved and spread. All appropriate field data (temperature, humidity, vegetation, weather conditions has been recorded, and data entered on Excel spreadsheets.

Progress Achieved: (For each Goal/Objective, list Planned and Actual Accomplishments)


The eight field trips produced 1,535 macro-moths and targeted micro-moths of which 270 were saved as vouchers covering 270 species, all of which have been pinned and spread. Data entry as per agreed upon format is complete through June. Micro-moths from the six designated families were treated as the macros. Selected, but not necessarily comprehensive individuals of other micro-moths were saved and pinned.. Vegetation data comprised of recording the top five species at each site is complete through June except for a few species that need confirmation,

One species, Erastria coloraria (Broad-lined Erastria), thought to be extirpated north of New Jersey, was confirmed at the Albany Pine Bush. This inchworm feeds on New Jersey Tea as does another inchworm species imperiled in the northeast, namely Apodrepanulatrix liberaria.
Difficulties Encountered: No major difficulties were encountered this season. Two minor issues were: 1) The pathway to the N1 station at Nicholas Farm that is within the large brush cut area was surrounded by chain-link fencing that required some athleticism to cross, and 2) The Sheep station at Nantucket was mowed this spring, removing the landmarks and flagging. “New station is close but better situated to mimic the vegetation composition in 2021.  The new coordinates were recorded.  
Activities Anticipated Next Quarter:  
Trap samples will be collected during July – September/October at all 4 sites, which will complete the sampling for 2022
All macro-moth specimens will be sorted, pinned and labelled,

Expected End Date: December 31, 2022
Costs:

Total life to date expenses: $11,627.79
Total Approved Budgeted Funds: $32,500
Are you within the approved budget plan and categories? Yes
Signature:  
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Date:  July 21, 2022
